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APPRENTICESHIP VACANCIES

Please find attached the live apprenticeship vacancies with Aim Apprenticeships, for other vacancies please refer to: www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeships
CAREER GROUP SESSIONS

Bespoke sessions will be running on Tuesday 4 May in A3 for students who have signed up in Years 10 – 13 in A3 as follows:
Period 1 – Medicine/Dentistry

Period 2 – Law

Period 3 - Midwifery

Period 4 - Architecture, Veterinary and other professions

If any student has not signed up but would like to attend please come along and speak to Mrs Wooller to see what can be done. 
INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY
QA,   the first Ofsted Outstanding apprenticeships provider will be in school on Thursday in T27 at 1.45.  Please do come along to hear what they have to offer.  They have excellent employer links with some of the biggest companies in the Thames Valley e.g. Microsoft, Cisco.

SUMMER SCHOOL AT UNIVERSITY OF READING 

“PATHWAY TO PROPERTY” 25TH – 28TH July 2016

This residential summer school is aimed at Year 12 students who would like to find out about what a career in the property field would entail, it is fully funded (including transport).   There will be a range of activities including:

· Seminars / Lectures

· Meeting and working with industry professionals from leading UK property firms

· Developing an understanding of the career opportunities in property
· Exploring current themes such as sustainability, housing issues and regeneration of cities
After the summer school participants will have the opportunity to attend a week‘s work placement in a real estate or planning firm and also the opportunity to take part in an undergraduate mentoring programme.  In addition, students who successfully enrol onto a Real Estate & Planning course at the University of Reading will be awarded £1000 Welcome Bursary with the opportunity for further financial support!

For further details and to apply please: www.reading.ac.uk/pathways-to-property
Closing date is 31 May 2016 

SCHOOL LEAVER OPPORTUNITY

Bellway Homes in Reading – a leading property developer is looking for a bright school leaver post 16 or 18 who is keen to learn all there is to know about the construction industry.  The successful applicant will train in all the professional disciplines so that they have a comprehensive understanding of how a property developer operates. They will spend time in the Technical, Commercial, Buying, Construction, Lands, Sales, and Customer Care departments. One day a week will be spent in a local college studying for a HND in Construction and Built Environment. For more information please refer to: www.bellway.co.uk.  Any interested student should contact myself so that I can arrange a time and date for the director to meet students in school.  ewooller@littleheath.org.uk
TRAINEE PRODUCTION / STAGE MANAGEMENT ASSISSTANT
The Watermill Theatre as part of the Andrew Lloyd Webber Foundation,  is seeking to recruit a Trainee for a fixed term of 1 year.  The trainee will work with both Production and Stage Management Departments for 3 months, after which time the trainee chooses one of the departments to specialise in. The trainee will then receive 6 months specialist training in the chosen field.  This post intends to offer practical, hands on training to someone who would like to work in the theatre industry but may not be able to attend Drama School for financial or other reason.  The ideal candidate must be 18 Years old.  Please come and see Mrs Wooller for more details.

WORK EXPERIENCE 

Students seeking work experience in any aspect of the theatre are advised to contact the outreach department at the Watermill Theatre who are very pro-active in this respect: www.watermill.org.uk
NETWORK RAIL – ADVANCED APPRENTICESHIP 

The advanced apprenticeship in engineering is open to anyone who will be 18 by 1st October 2016.  Applicants must have at least 4 GCSEs grade A* - C and these must include English, Maths, Science or Engineering. Please refer to their web site for full details: www.networkrail.co.uk/apprenticeship
CIVIL APPRENTICESHIP VACANCY

Mott MacDonald are seeking to recruit a civil apprentice based in the Water sector in the Reading area. This is a three year programme (equivalent to an A Level) combining work based learning with an academic qualification, attending college on a day release programme.   This will lead to an EngTech review and possible Technician Membership of the Institution of Civil Engineers (ICE).  If you have or are expecting to attain 5 GCSEs A*-C including English, Science and a Technology related subject and a grade B or higher in Maths.  This apprenticeship will require a high level of commitment, motivation, enthusiasm and hard work   For full details please refer to: www.mottmac.com/job/12396/2016-uk-apprenticeship
WILLIAMS FORMULA 1 APPRENTICESHIP
The Williams Grand Prix Engineering team have opened up their recruitment process which runs in May and June only.  Applications are online and open to anyone aged 16 or over.  They require 5 GCSEs A-C including English & Maths, experience of working with machine tools/ woodwork ( Photos and examples of these on a CV would be a good way to showcase) examples of part time work/hobbies/clubs.  This scheme is highly sought after and extrememly competitive, any student who is thinking of applying should please come and speak to me so that I can offer help.  For full details please go to: www.williamsf1.com/careers
. 

APPRENTICESHIPS IN LAW

Just as a matter of interest , two UK firms have announced that they are getting behind the growing apprenticeship movement by offering apprenticeships in law.  Northwest PI specialists Fletchers have launched their scheme in association with The University of Law – this is a six year Solicitor Apprenticeship.  The southwest firm Ashfords is taking on ten apprentices in its Exeter and Tiverton offices training is being delivered by CILEx Law School. These are Paralegal and Legal Administration apprenticeships.
CARPENTRY & JOINERY – OPEN DAY - 14 MAY 2016
Benchmark are one of the leading furniture makers in the UK.  They work with top architects and designers and have won national awards for the excellence of their apprenticeship scheme, which has been running for over 30 years. They take on students from 16 years upwards and run a 3 – 4 year apprenticeship programme. They offer the City & Guilds Intermediate & Advanced Apprenticeships & NVQ Levels 2 & 3.  It is a workshop and college based training in collaboration with West Berkshire Training Consortium and City of Oxford College. To find out more about what they have to offer visit them on their open day  14 May 2016 from 9.30am – 1pm. www.benchmarkfurniture.com/About-us/Apprentiocership-Scheme
OXFORD UNIVERSITY ADMISSIONS

 Most courses at Oxford University now require a test or tests as part of the application procedure.  Please refer to their website for accurate information: www.ox.ac.uk/tests and for details of open days please refer to: www.ox.ac.uk/opendays
NB All applicants for Chemistry will for the first time be required to sit the Thinking Skills Assessment on 2 November 2016.  Schools need to register all candidates by 15 October 2016 but for Biomedical applications these need to be registered for the Biomedical Admission Test by 1 October 2016.  Admission tests must be taken on 2 November 2016: www.admissiontestingservice.org
LAW - This is the one exception to above.  Candidates must register themselves directly for the Law National Admissions Test (LNAT) by 5 October and sit between 1 September and 20 October 2016.  The test is taken at the LNAT centre:  www.lnat.ac.uk
SUMMER READING CHALLENGE – YOUNG VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
If you are aged 15 or over, friendly and enthusiastic your help is urgently needed.  Our local libraries are again looking for volunteers to help run their Summer Reading Challenge, a national event which encourages primary age children to read six books over the summer holidays.  Your role would be based in a local library helping students to enrol on the scheme, talking with children about the books they have read, helping them to choose a book and perhaps listening to them read.  The role is very flexible and the commitment to take part can be discussed and agreed freely.  This type of experience is very valuable to the volunteers as it helps to develop soft skills that employers look for, it will improve a CV and provide invaluable experience of work.  Little Heath Students took part in this challenge last year and may be able to provide more information – I would strongly encourage students to take part in this if they are able to.  Please email or pop up to careers if you would like to be involved ASAP.
NEWBURY COLLEGE – OPEN DAY

Saturday 14 May 10am – 1pm
Newbury College are having an open day where students can meet course leaders, current students and have a tour of the college.Careers advice will also be available on the day - To find out more please refer to: www.newbury-college.ac.uk
Mrs Coneley & Mrs Wooller 

Job Spotlight
. Production Coordinator

Jo Davies

Jo Davies became interested in the backstage aspect of the theatre when she was a small child from watching pantomimes with her dad and brother. She explains her career journey, her role as production coordinator for Wales Millennium Centre and offers tips for getting into theatre. Jo won the Theatre Skills Award 2016 alongside Martin Hunt. 

"If you want to work in theatre, I would advise getting as much exposure to the industry as possible. James Fletcher"

Hometown?

I was born and bred in Bridgend in South Wales. 

What job do you do?

I currently work as the production coordinator at Wales Millennium Centre in Cardiff.

How did you get into theatre?

As a small child my dad used to take me and my brother to see the pantomimes at the New Theatre in Cardiff and the Swansea Grand. I would often find myself staring into the wings once an actor had left the stage, wondering what was behind there. I think this is where my interest in the backstage aspect of the theatre began.

At my comprehensive school they used to do a musical every January. I started off in the chorus (most notably as a member of the Salvation Army in Guys and Dolls) but I soon realised that the limelight was not for me so I began doing costume changes for the leads instead. 

What qualifications do you have?

When it came to choosing what to do when I finished school, I chose to study Drama with Film and Television Studies at the University of Wales, Aberystwyth.

Mainly because I was at a loss at what else to do but also because I knew that drama and theatre were still big passions of mine.

Learning through doing and gaining as much experience as possible meant I knew just as much as someone who had done three years of training.

Whilst there I volunteered as stage crew on the annual Arts Centre community panto and got my first paid theatre job as stage crew on Aberystwyth Arts Centre’s summer season High Society.

After that, I knew that working backstage was what I wanted to do for a living.

After graduating I got my first professional stage management job as deputy stage manager on Annie, that year’s summer season at the Arts Centre.

I will forever be grateful to the then technical manager, Wyn Jones, for taking a chance on me that year and agreeing to employ me when I had very little proper experience. Thankfully, I didn’t let him down (or so he said anyway)!

After university I moved to London and carried on building my career as a freelance stage manager. I couldn’t believe how lucky I was to be getting paid for doing a job that I love.

I got to work with fantastically diverse and wonderful people on some very exciting shows and I have made some friends for life. However, after almost eight years in London the homeland was calling me back.  So in 2012 I moved back to Wales and in 2013 I started working for Wales Millennium Centre.

What do you do for your job?

The job is very varied, which I love as it keeps it interesting and keeps me on my toes.

I don’t do as much stage management as I used to but I still get to dip my hand in every now and then.

When we recruit our apprentices we look for a proven interest in theatre.

One of my main responsibilities at Wales Millenium Centre is to look after the technical apprentices and make sure that they know what they need to do and to schedule their time.

Along with my boss Martin Hunt and with support from Cardiff and Vale College, we have recently launched a Shared Apprenticeship Scheme as a way to address the lack of technical theatre apprentices in venues around Wales.

We have become the primary employer of around 10 apprentices that are based in theatres across Wales. We help with costs for some of the venues that could not afford to host an apprentice otherwise.

Martin and I have also trained up as assessors of work-based learning qualifications, so we can now go and assess the apprentices ourselves.

This gives us a greater input into the qualification and what they are learning, which means it is more relevant and up to industry standard.

How do I get into theatre?      
1. Get as much exposure to the industry as possible.

When we recruit our apprentices we look for a proven interest in theatre as this shows that the passion and willingness to learn is there.

This may be shown as working on school or college productions, or volunteering for your local am dram company.

2. Try to meet as many people as possible that work in the industry.

Do your research. Contacts are so important and often times it’s who you know rather than what you know that gets your foot in the door.

I used to worry that - as I hadn’t attended drama school - this would hold me back.

But learning through doing and gaining as much experience as possible meant I knew just as much as someone who had done three years of training.

3. Take every opportunity you can

With creative apprenticeship schemes being much more widespread than they were when I was 18, there is now even more opportunity to gain valuable experience and training in theatre.

Find out why Jo and Martin were awarded the Creative & Cultural Skills Theatre Skills Award 2016 and learn more about the other winners.
………………………………….
LHS Careers Events


Tuesday 3 May in A3 P1-4 bespoke sessions on various professions – please see below for more information


Wed 4 May Gap Year Mini Fair in 6th Form Café 1pm – 2.30pm


Thur 5 May QA Presentation on IT Apprenticeships in T27 @ 1.45


Wed 11 May Professional help with CV building Y11-13


Wed 11 May  @ 1.45 in X1  


RSSL -Careers in Science Research


All Y10 one hour bespoke sessions( 10th, 17th & 26th May) “Options available post 16” by Adviza and practical session on Unifrog by EWO.


Thur 12 May Kaplan presentation on Business & Finance Apprenticeships in X8 @ 1.45am
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